MINUTES OF A COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT THE COUNCIL CHAMBER ON MONDAY 25th NOVEMBER 2013 AT 7.00 PM  
PRESENT:
Cllr  P. Davies (Mayor)


  “    E.J. Breeze



  “    Mrs J. Crisp



  “    Mrs C. Edwardes


  “    Mrs L. Evans


  “    Mrs S. Mills


  “    G. Morgan 


  “    P. Rees


  “    Mrs P. Smith



Town Clerk



1 Member of the Press 
376/01
 APOLOGIES  Apologies were received from Cllrs Lady Hooson, Mrs Margot Jones, G. Rowlands, Mrs A. Morgan  and J. Whittal Williams
376/02
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  Forms were distributed and filed with the minutes.  Cllr Morgan declared a personal interest in matters concerning PCC as he is a member of PCC. Cllr Rees declared a personal interest in Public Toilets as he is a Toileteer  
 
376/03
MINUTES The following minutes were read and confirmed:-
Minutes of Council Meeting held on 28.10.13 True Record Unanimously agreed
Planning/Environment Panel meeting held on 11.11.13 True Record Unanimously agreed
Town Hall/ Finance Panel meeting held on 11.11.13   True Record Unanimously agreed Recommendations unanimously agreed upon. Clerk to send details of s137s to the local press with information relative to s137 grants for 2014/15
376/04
CORRESPONDENCE
a) Request for funding from Community Centre Trustees - Received
b)  Request for funding from Llanidloes Community Transport Scheme - Received
376/05
PUBLIC TOILETS   It was agreed to move to the end of the meeting. 
376/06
TO DISCUSS N POWER MEETING (MONDAY 11th November)  Cllr Crisp said that it was early days in the project and found it interesting that the company employ 20 local people and provide apprenticeships and funding to local causes. Cllr Smith stated that we along with PCC have a blanket objection to windfarms but if there is funding available then we should tap in to it. Overall it was agreed that the meeting was beneficial and Councillors looked forward to a site meeting in Spring 2014.
376/07
TO RECEIVE OCTOBER BANK RECONCILIATION FROM BURIAL BOARD   Received
376/08
TO RECEIVE UPDATE FROM CLLR MILLS ON RECENT “UNDERSTANDING THE LAW” TRAINING SESSION   Cllr Davies apologised for being unable to attend the training session. Cllr Mills stated that there were 11 Councillors present at the training and that E mail addresses were circulated amongst the 11 Councillors and it was explained that hopefully there will be an increase in uptake for future training sessions. Clerk gave each Councillor a copy of the “Understanding the Law” training programme. It was agreed that Council will discuss training options for next year and consider including monies into the Precept. 
376/09
TO DISCUSS LETTER FROM WAR MEMORIALS TRUST It was agreed that the Clerk will contact Nick Venti to find out more information and to register on the ‘online’ register.  Clerk will inspect the War Memorial to find out what condition it is in and report back to Council.
376/10
TO RECEIVE LETTER FROM PCC RELATING TO COMPLETION DATE OF REFURBISHMENT AT REAR OF TOWN HALL AN DISCUSS MEETING HELD BETWEEN COUNCILLORS, CHARLES COWAN AND OGW FURTHER TO RECEIPT OF INVOICE FOR EXTRA EXPENDITURE   Cllr Davies reported that a substantial reduction in costs has resulted from the meeting. It was suggested that an official opening of the buildings should take place.  It was agreed that the “Opening” could take place on Monday 16th December at 1.00 pm.  OGW Builders, Charles Cowan, Isobel Davies (Heritage officer at PCC), Chair of PCC should be invited along with Councillors.
376/11TO DISCUSS PLANNING APPLICATIONS:-


P2013 1091 Conversion of existing dwelling into 2 no self contained flats at Dwyryd 17 Short Bridge Street Llanidloes Powys   No objection

P2013 1100  Listed Building Consent for shop front repair and alterations, restoration of chimney, timber frame structure repairs and replacement windows to rear elevation at 44-45 Long Bridge Street Llanidloes Powys  No objection

VAR 2013 0028  Application to discharge Section 52  agreement attached to planning permission M18767 at Llwyn Dyrys Pen Y Green Road Llanidloes Powys Cllr Davies declared an interest and left the room.  No Objection
376/12
ACCOUNTS FOR OCTOBER 2013: The following accounts were discussed after using the following act as Cllr Rees wished to discuss a cheque issued to a member of Staff:-

“Pursuant to section 1 (2) of the Public Bodies (admission to Meetings ) Act 1960 it is resolved that, because of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, the public and press leave the meeting during consideration of the following item;-“  this was unanimously voted on.  The cheque was explained by the Clerk
The following Accounts for OCTOBER 2013 were unanimously confirmed
Chq No

104831
OGW Builders
   
       18,909.60



104832
David Jerman(Town Hall lights)
198.30

104833
BDO LLP (ext Audit)


690.00


104834
GFA Premier
(fire ext)

  62.40

104835
Sonia Pritchard (travelling exp)
  22.50

104836
P.C. Q



         
  35.37

104837
Viking
(stationery)


104.81

104838
Barclays Bank Account
       60,000.00

104839
Inland Revenue


779.48

104840
Willowfields Upholstery

324.00

104841
Simon Edmunds (felling tree Skatepark area)
370.00

104842
Charles Cowan

         1,141.50


104843
Poppy Appeal



  15.00

104844
Powys County Council(wheelie bin)
377.00

104845
Petty Cash



  89.52

104846
Mr R. Smith  (pay increase backdated)485.52

104847
Sonia Pritchard(  “   “            “          )185.22

Total




£     83,790.22

376/13
DATES FOR DECEMBER MEETINGS  
Precept Finance Panel 9th December at 6.30 pm

Full Council Meeting 16th December
376/05
PUBLIC TOILETS  Cllr Rees declared an interest and left the meeting.  Clerk stated that we are yet to hear from PCC as to whether the £5000 will be transferable or not.  Cllr Crisp stated that many people in the Town are shocked at the proposed closure of the Gro toilets. Cllr Davies asked if Council wanted to keep any toilets open in the Town?  If so, it would surely need to be the toilets at the rear of the Town Hall and Council will have to provide for the utilities. He stated that the main cost would be the cleaner and as long as the same set up occurs and Cllr Rees is in charge of the cleaning then we don’t need to set up anything different. Clerk stated that an agreement should be set up as to who will be paying what bills. Cllr Mills agreed and suggested that an agreement should be drawn up stating specifically that Council will be responsible for the Water and Electricity and the Toileteers will be responsible for the general cleaning and running of the Toilet.  Cllr Morgan suggested that the bills should be sent to the Town Council and Council should visit the Toilets to see what reasonable modernisation could be carried out. Cllr Morgan also stressed that provision of a Disability Toilet is very important.  Cllr Davies stated that many businesses rely on the toilets, and there is a possibility of obtaining some funding from those that rely on them most. Cllr Breeze made the following resolution:-

1. We have no intention of keeping the Gro Toilets open 
2. Council would underwrite the Water, Heating and Electricity costs associated with the Toilets at the rear of the Town Hall.

3.Taps – Council should look into using some of the fittings from the Toilets at the Gro.

4. We should bring in a Plumber to survey the Toilets at the rear of the Town Hall

5. We should set up a meeting with Toileteers to discuss the future, as well as proprietors of local businesses.  
Councillors were unanimously in favour of the above points.
Meeting closed at 8.00 pm
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